The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations,

Small Business and Education Reference Committee

Suite S1.61 Parliament House

Canberra, ACT, 2600

27/2/01

Dear Sir/Madam

Please find below our submission to the Inquiry into the Education of Gifted and Talented Children. This letter is written in an attempt to express our concerns as parents of a gifted child rather than to provide a comprehensive document.

When our daughter was a preschool age she spent most of her time with adults due to her poor health. At that stage we did not know the extent of her abilities. However, when she started school, which we still tried to choose carefully, we found that the pace with which she could learn was significantly higher than most other students. The school we chose promised to have an individualized curriculum. That greatly appealed to us, especially in comparison to the local school where our child would be taught to count to 10 by the end of prep. She could count to10 in 5 languages by the age of 3. The promises, however, were not fulfilled. All our attempts to have her curriculum accelerated were ignored. The so-called coordinator for gifted education at school basically refused to meet us to discuss our daughter’s needs. Not much more support we had from the principal or the teachers (with one exception).

When [CONFIDENTIAL] Primary School tried to organize a class for gifted children we met the idea with great enthusiasm. Our child set the required exam and was to be admitted a grade above her then current level. Unfortunately the program was canceled and we were unable to find a substitute. 

In our opinion the gifted children are as intellectually disadvantaged as those who experience learning difficulties, for whom various programs are available. To be fair suitable programs should be provided for the gifted. We believe that every child has the right to be given optimal learning conditions. That includes our daughter and many other gifted/talented children. These children are an important resource that needs to be developed for the future benefit of this country. Provision for the needs of gifted children may not even require additional funds, but rather their re-distribution, as the allocated funds are not being spent effectively. As between 5-10% of children are gifted at least this proportion of funds should be specifically directed towards their needs. 

Sincerely, 

[NAME AND ADDRESS SUPPLIED]

